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Give thanks to the LORD, for he is good; his love endures forever. 
 1 Chronicles 16.34 

This week’s value is: Thankfulness 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
A much quieter week at school. The children have been 
busy doing their end of year assessments, so that teachers 
can share how hard they have worked and the progress 
they have made. It has been a joy watching the video 
reports this week and hearing all about the things the 
children have learnt and what they have enjoyed the most 
this year in school.   
 
On Monday the children in Years 5 and 6 had their last 
confirmation class. We would like to thank Richard for 
coming into school and working with the children.  
 
Our value this week has been thankfulness. The children 
shared all that they are were thankful for in Collective 
Worship on Monday and reflected on how they could 
show this.  
 
Next week looks to be a busy one with Roman Dress Up 
day in Year 4, the Go Ape trip for some of our children, 
Sports Day and Move Up Morning, where the children will 
meet their new teachers and spend some time getting to 
know each other.  
 
Reminder - Saturday 2nd July is our Animal Volunteer Day. 
It would be great to see as many of you there as possible.   
 
Have a lovely weekend.  

Mrs Fletcher 

Dates for your diary 

 

 

Monday 27th June 

Tempest Photographers 

Sports teams and Animal monitors 

Tuesday 28th June  

Yr4 Roman Dress-up day  

Wednesday 29th June  

Sports Day 1-3.15pm, parents welcome 

Thursday 30th June  

Move up morning – Children meet next year’s 

teacher  

 

Saturday 2nd July  

Animal Enclosure ‘Groundforce’ Day 

Wednesday 6th July  

NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUB DUE TO STAFF 

TRAINING  

Wednesday 13th July KS1 Beach Day  

Monday 18th July Yr6 End of Year trip 

Wednesday 20th July Year 6 Leavers’ Service  

1.45pm St Stephen’s Church  

Year 6 BBQ – 4-6pm, parents are welcome 

Friday 22nd July  

Last day of term  

No after school club, all children finish at 

3.15pm 

  

 
 

 



Sports Report 

Netball Vs St Cleer 

On Monday our Netball team travelled to St Cleer to play both of my daughters’ team! Again, we played really well, 

eventually winning by 17 goals to 4. My daughters were not pleased! 

Large Schools Football League Play-Off 

Having finished joint 1st in the League with Burraton and Hillfort, our A team travelled to Burraton on Wednesday for 

the League Play-Off. Despite several chances against Hillfort, a 0-0 draw meant we had to beat Burraton to force a 

penalty shootout against Hillfort. It was not to be, as we were unlucky to lose 1-0, meaning Hillfort won the title. 

Nevertheless, it has been a truly outstanding season for the boys, one that will not be forgotten for a long time. 

Special thanks to all the amazing parents for all their support. 

Cornwall School Games Finals & Year 4 County Cricket Finals 

Good luck to the 50 children we are taking next Friday to compete in the Cornwall School Games Finals at St Austell, 

and the Year 4 Cricket team who have their County Finals at Mount Hawke Cricket Club on Thursday. What with 

Sports Day on Wednesday it's going to be a busy week! 

Achievement Awards 
 

Cory in Reception for being a brilliant Highway Rat 
and demanding Jaffa Cakes! 
 
Henry in Year 1 consistently works hard at 
everything we ask him to do. He has solved some 
tricky maths problems this week and came up with 
a really good explanation of his method.  
 
Olivia in Year 2 for her superb writing and 
creativity. She also approaches everything with 
positivity and a good sense of humour. She is a 
pleasure to teach! 
 
Niamh in Year 3 for showing bravery and resilience 
when faced with a fear. You did so well to 
overcome your worry and get up on stage at the 
talent show. 
 
Kira in Year 4 for settling into school routines and 
learning English.   
 
Jess in Year 5 who has worked really hard to 
improve her maths skills.  She demonstrated her 
new learning in an assessment which showed 

much progress.  Well done 😊 
 
Freya in Year 6 is a real grafter; working hard in 
everything she does! She may not be loud, but her 
work screams quality! Freya is such a delight to 

have in our class. Keep it up Freya - well-done! 😊 

 

Value Awards 
Joeanns in Reception who was very thankful to 
Mrs Taylor who gave her a plaster when she fell 
over.  
 
Jasper in Year 1 was very thankful this week when 
he was able to go to his drum lesson and he said 
he was so glad he could learn to play an 
instrument! Jasper always works well with others 
and is kind and generous towards them.  
 
Katie in Year 2 who is appreciative and polite. She 
doesn't forget to say thank you even for the little 
things. Well done Katie. 
 
Emily in Year 3 shows thankfulness for not just big 
gestures, but also for the simple things in life. She 
is a great model for how to live a thankful life.  
 
Bear in Year 4 for being a nice and kind member of 
the class and who is sometimes funny and the staff 
are grateful for all his help. 
 
Rosie in Year 5 as she is always thankful for her 
friends and her teachers, she appreciates 
everything that is done for her.  She is a wonderful 
role model for our school ethos. 
 
Grace in Year 6 shows she is thankful for her 
education and learning new things! Only 
yesterday, I heard her telling her grandad all about 
the theory of evolution, which we have been 
learning about in science!...and she was spot on! 

Excellent! 😊 



This week in school and at home 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week the Reception 
class children have been 
sharing 'The Highway Rat' 
and pretending to be the 
characters in the 
story.  They have also 
learnt about using coins 
and playing shops.   

Year 2 enjoyed reading the 
African tale, 'The Spider 
Weaver' this week, telling the 
legend of how Kente cloth was 
created. They did some super 
writing, retelling the story and 
then some creative spider web 
pattern designs. 

This week Year 4 have been writing 

their autobiographies and in Maths, 

they have been learning about telling 

the time.  In History the children have 

been making their fantastic Roman 

shields. 

 

Year 6 have been delving deeper into evolution and inheritance this 

week, focussing on adaptive traits in our school animals, and 

investigating whether these traits are more suited to their natural 

habitats, or their domesticated ones!   

 

This week Year 5 have been 

using their mathematical 

knowledge of geometry to 

produce some colourful Islamic 

art.  We have also written a 

recount of our days in Heatree 

ready for their assembly. 

 

This week we have been 
learning to tell the time to 
the minute and using 24hr 
clock, writing our stories 
about Mousehole. Designing 
our shadow puppets and 
learning about light and 
dark.  

 

This week Year 1 have been reading a new 

story called Sally and the limpet. They have 

begun to devise their own versions of the 

story with different sea creatures. They are 

looking forward to writing their stories next 

week. In maths we have been looking at 

place value to 100. We had lots of objects and 

had to group them into tens to count them - 

it was a lot easier than counting each one! 

We have also been thinking about the 

seasons and the longest day, learning about 

the 99 names for Allah and sorting different 

types of transport into then and now.  
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